## Minutes of Budget Hearing Meeting Berwyn Park District April 4<sup>th</sup>, 2023 Freedom Administration Building

The budget hearing meeting of the Berwyn Park District Board of Commissioners was called to order at 6:04pm by President Brian Brock.

Commissioners in attendance: President Brian Brock, Ana Espinoza, Gretchen Kostelny, Mario Manfredini, and Zachary Taylor.

Staff in attendance: Cathy Fallon (Executive Director), and Cindy Hayes (Superintendent of Finance and HR), Debbi Gayon (Superintendent of Recreation and Experiential Programming) and John Roberts (Superintendent of Parks).

<u>Budget Hearing Presentation:</u> Commissioner Kostelny would like the district to spend down the surplus in funds. Commissioner Manfredini would like to see a replacement plan for the Maintenance Department.

<u>Public Comments:</u> No one from the public attended. One email was received on April 4<sup>th</sup> from Tim Gonzalez- Smith. Hayes read the email during public comments. Gonzalez- Smith is looking for improvements to the disc golf course: Reinstallation of hole 1 and 3 tee signs, Updated course welcome sign, more prominent cautionary signage around park, Wind flags for top of baskets, Mulch (or access to it) for placement around baskets, Commitment to keep tee boxes level over time.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Kostelny, seconded by Manfredini to adjourn at 6:20pm. Motion unanimously carried.

Attested to by:

President: Brian Brock

Recording Secretary: Cynthia Hayes